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               Epsom Garden Society: August/September 2019  

               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ

                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
Summer Show Report – by Cathy Flitter, Show Secretary: with June being the wettest on record, poor daytime temperatures and some cold nights, I was thrilled to see St Martin’s school hall filled to capacity with so many beautiful flowers. The rose entries were particularly lovely and high in number making for a very good competition. Sadly the weather did take its toll in the fruit and vegetable entries, apart from one of the most magnificent lettuces I’ve ever seen and huge, perfect gooseberries (more on these later!) but there was a magnificent array of flower arrangements with several brand new entrants and some lovely photography ........so lots for the many visitors to enjoy. If you weren’t able to come along (and missed out on the fabulous cream teas supplied by Viv and her team), the cups and trophies were awarded as follows: Nigel Coppin put in a selection of quality flowers, pot plants and vegetables which secured him both the Peter Grimshaw Trophy for the highest points in the Flower section, excluding roses, and the Frank Merryweather Challenge Cup for the highest points in the Show. The Henry Rolls Challenge Cup for Roses went again to Margaret Haslam with Heather Martindale collecting the Rosette for the Best Rose . Margaret Angus also did very well winning the Miniature Trophy for Vegetables plus the Rosette for the Best Vegetable exhibit for her peas and the Rosette for the Best Fruit exhibit for her aforementioned magnificent gooseberries! The Norman Fisher Photography Cup went to Jill Farnham-Doubble. Alana Stewart again won the Swainston Challenge Cup for Sweet Peas (she told me she would!) and the Challis Novice Cup went to Sue Glover for her beautiful photos at both Spring and Summer Shows.

In the Floral Art section the Esther Barley Cup for the highest points in the section went to Vicky Holmes and the Valerie Moody Cup for Best Use of Colour went for the first time to a junior exhibitor Imogen Flitter, who having won regular prizes as a junior for the past eight years, entered the Novice classes in the adult section and won the cup for her entry in the Novice class ‘Posy in a Teacup’ plus a first for her entry ‘Anyone for Tennis.....a tremendous achievement. The Floral Art certificate for Best in Show went to Jenny Smith and the Judge’s Choice certificate went to Isabella Glanville Taylor, a first time exhibitor who many of you will know as the lady with the beautiful greeting cards!

In the Junior classes we again had lots of fun entries from the little ones at Appletree Nursery plus we have established a new link with the Epsom Guides and were very pleased to see entries from Elena Abreu who put in some brilliant exhibits, including a great photo ‘My Best Friend’ which won her an RHS Junior Certificate of Achievement. My grateful thanks to Jill Farnham-Doubble who has not only been the link for the Guides, but sat all afternoon encouraging juniors to grow on plug plants for the Autumn Show.

Lastly, a really BIG thank you to everyone that helped out, before, during and after the show, there were lots of you, too many to mention individually, but your help and support was very much appreciated. The Show simply wouldn’t happen without you.

Please do make sure you have the date for the Autumn Show, Saturday 14th September, in your diary and enter if you can. Many of our regular helpers are not available in the Autumn, so extra offers of help would be greatly appreciated, setting up, refreshments, plant stall, stewards, clearing up etc. etc. etc. All needed to make our Show so special.   Helpers to put out tables would be very welcome on Friday 13th at 5pm, and entries should be with Cathy Flitter by 8pm on Thursday 12th at the very latest! Email her on catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com or phone 07821 277708. Do have a look in your Schedule and see what you could enter! 
Audrey Simpson kindly organised a lovely flower arranging demonstration given by Sheila Stracy on 17th June for us, titled 'Inexpensive Floral Designs'. Audrey writes: we were delighted to see such a large audience and pleased that nearly a third were ex-members of Epsom Garden Flower Club. Sheila showed us her ideas for using garden and supermarket flowers inexpensively. Her designs included two parallels, a tied bunch, contemporary, horizontal, circular and a traditional triangle. Her colour schemes were really beautiful, especially one with dark green, lime green and rusty red foliage from the garden plus ten purchased orange roses used in the horizontal design. Sheila emphasised the need to arrange flowers with a variety of textures and shapes in each design.

Eight arrangements were raffled at the end of a very enjoyable evening. 
No talk in August but on the 16th September Pamela Holt will tell us about 'Italian Lakeside Gardens.' Offers of help to pour out tea would be much appreciated at this as two regular tea ladies will be away. Please offer on the night, all ingredients will be provided.

Cathy writes: Please, please do not bring your mobile phones with you, or if you do, turn them off! Our speaker this month was quite upset by one of our members using it persistently under his nose. With teenage children of my own, I can tell you how very difficult it is to talk to someone distracted by their phone! Thank you!
This will be at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road, Epsom KT19 8HA and start at 8pm. £2 entry to include raffle ticket and refreshments. Plenty of parking behind the hall. 
Susan Anderson, our Secretary, kindly organised a trip to RHS Hyde Hall on the 25th June and writes: Just as we arrived the sun came out and continued to shine for the rest of the day showing the plants in the very best light. Hyde Hall is built on a hill which affords panoramic views of the surrounding countryside and adds to the beauty of the garden. Highlights of the day were the Hilltop garden with its beautiful terrace and colourful planting and the Farmhouse garden which has formal lines and hard landscaping. The iconic dry garden was a mass of flowers showing how it is possible to garden in an everchanging climate – definitely worth another visit!
Kingswood Walton and Tadworth Horticutural Society have arranged a coach trip to Wisley Flower Show on Tuesday 3rd September. More than fifty specialist Nurseries and garden related suppliers will be there, and usually the National Dahlia Society hold their spectacular Show, and there will be other events taking place. The garden itself will be full of late summer colour. They wonder if we would like to join them as there are a few seats left on the coach. The cost is just £12, including admission, and should be paid in full at the time of booking. This is a good deal as the coach can park much closer to the gate than a car could! The pick up points are Walton on the Hill bus stop by the pond at 9.30am, Tadworth Bridge at 9.35am and Lower Kingswood Fox Pub bus stop at 9.45. We will leave Wisley at 3.30pm.

Please phone Marion Mason, 01737 819964 to ask about this.
Alpine Garden Society:  On the 6th August Kerrie Porteous will tell us about the ‘Adventures of a Natural History Tour Leader', and on 3rd September Gil Peachey will talk about 'The Dolomites.' On 1st October our friend Bob Charman, who we see manning the Alpine stand at our Flower Shows, will talk about 'Kyrgystan and the Roof of the World.' Doors open 7.15 for 7.45pm start of talk. Visitors very welcome, £1. Christchurch Hall, Christchurch Road. Epsom KT19 8NE.
Ewell Horticultural Association are holding their Autumn Show on Saturday 2nd September from 2.30- 4.30 pm at Blenheim High School, Longmead Road, Epsom KT19 9BH. Free admission, tea and cakes, plant sale and raffle. All welcome.
Chrysanthemum and Dahlia Society are holding their Main Show on Sunday 8th September at The Arbor Centre, Teggs Lane, off Codharbour Road, Pyrford, Woking Surrey. [near Wisley]. Unfortunately this Show had to be moved from Toyota, who had generously hosted it since 2002. Open to the public at approximately 1.30pm with awards presented at 3.30.
Small Ads.: Free Shredder, B@D GA100, 01372 722720.

Free, rather spindly pot bound olive tree, 5' tall, wants to be planted out. Needs collecting and pot not included. It does have olives! megfrost@hotmail.co.uk.
Plea for help! A member has moved from a flat to a house with a garden and has a number of plants in pots that she has bought at various sales and forgotten in some cases what they are. She wonders if a kind person would mind having a look at them and telling her which part of her garden would make them happiest! Please phone 07932 654619.
Freestanding Embroidery Frame. Approx dimensions 110 x 91cms. Excellent condition, makes embroidery and tapestry projects really easy. Fully adjustable. £20, Call 07821 277708. Best wishes Margaret
